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Minutes of the August 4, 2008 Meeting 

Meeting #848 of the Hanover Township Northampton County Planning Commission was held at 
the Hanover Township Municipal Building, 3630 Jacksonville Road, Bethlehem, Pennsylvania, 
Monday, August 4, 2008, and convened at 7:30 P.M. 
 
Planning Commission members in attendance: 
  Susan Lawless Joseph Hilton 
  Paul Kuehne Luis Campos 
  James Narlesky Jim Sterner 
  Kenneth Vail 
Hanover Engineering Associates, Inc. represented by Charles M. Schmalzer. 
 

Motion was made by Jim Narlesky, seconded by Luis Campos, to approve the minutes, as 
written, for  the  July 7, 2008 Planning Commission Meeting. 

MINUTES OF JULY 7, 2008 

   Lawless, yes;   Hilton, yes;   Campos, yes;   Sterner, yes;   Narlesky, yes;   Vail, yes; 
   Kuehne, yes. 
 

The “Official Map for Hanover Township” submitted for review to the Planning Commission 
along with a letter dated June 23, 2008 was discussed.  Mr. Schmalzer reviewed a comment letter 
submitted by Lehigh Valley Planning Commission’s Olev Taremae, Chief Planner, dated August 
1, 2008.  The letter suggested sidewalks be added in three locations.  Because the areas 
recommended for sidewalks/walkways were in old established sections of the township, it was 
recommended that the map should remain as is and to consider those improvements at a later 
date.  Mr. Vail asked the question as to what is considered a link which was explained to be a 
connection with the pathway(s) system shown on the “Official Map”.  Mr. Schmalzer mentioned 
that all other comment letters approved the map as shown. 

OFFICIAL MAP FOR HANOVER TOWNSHIP 

 
Motion was made by Chairwoman Susan Lawless to approve the map as shown without any 
additional changes and to recommend to the Board of Supervisors that the map should be 
adopted as the “Official Map for Hanover Township”, dated June 23, 2008.  Motion was 
seconded by Jim Narlesky, the commission voted as follows: 
    Lawless, yes;   Hilton, yes;   Campos, yes;   Sterner, yes;   Narlesky, yes;   Vail, yes; 
    Kuehne, yes. 
 

Mr. Schmalzer updated the commission on the latest improvements along route 512, Jaindl 
Blvd., Sterner’s Way and Traditions of America. 

ENGINEERS REPORT 
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PLANNING COMMISSION 
Attached letter forwarded to Board of Supervisors. 
 
    Respectfully submitted 
 
 
 
    Paul F. Kuehne 
    Secretary 
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